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Table Talk
Bob Ippel, Executive Director

Dear Parents,

Because this time of year is so busy for you, we have decided to have our Association Meeting on Thursday, May 9
before the Middle School Band Concert which will be held in the gym. Middle school band members will be meeting in
the band room at 6:30pm to warm up for their 7:00 pm concert. While they are warming up, we will have the
Association meeting where we will share highlights of this past year and look to the 2024-25 school year. If you are not
able to stay for the Middle School band concert, you can just attend the Association meeting. A reminder that as a
Rehoboth parent, you are automatically a member which means that you, through your Board representatives, are
given the privilege and responsibility of caring for the mission of the school and are called to help it flourish. Come join
us on May 9. And of course we will have some door prizes!

Amazed!

Bob Ippel
Executive Director
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Upcoming Events
● Monday, April 29 - HS Spring Band Tour Concert 7:00 PM LC
● Thursday, May 9- Association Meeting 6:25 pm in SFC Gym before MS band concert.
● Tuesday, May 14 - HS Choir Spring Fling Concert 7:00 pm Rehoboth CRC

All School Announcements
High School Band Concert
The Rehoboth Christian High School Band will be presenting their tour concert entitled "Amazed" at 7pm on April 29 in
the LC of the high school. Please come enjoy an evening of music and scripture as we celebrate what God has done.

Job Openings
We are so fortunate to have excellent staff at Rehoboth. Please spread the word as we will have openings in several
departments for the 2024-25 school year.

● School Nurse
● High School English Teacher
● Elementary and Middle School Counselor
● Alumni Officer- a new position which would focus on alumni relations and would be part of the

Advancement team; need to be a Rehoboth alumni or had attended Rehoboth for part of their
education

● Choir Accompanist- pianist who can assist with the middle school and high school choirs
● Day Time Custodian- this position would be part of the facilities team and focus on building needs

during the school day

For job descriptions and to apply, please go to the Rehoboth website HERE If you have specific questions about any of
these positions, please contact the Administration Building Office at 505-726-9635.

June Camp
Mark your calendars! During the first three weeks of June there are many activities available for Rehoboth students!
These activities are designed to support students through activities that might help them academically or
socially/emotionally by providing chances to do things they love or things they want to learn more about. Morning
sessions will be from 8:30-11:30 with breakfast available at 8:00 and lunch available at 11:45. Full day session will be from
8:30-2:30. Click HERE for the application for any of the events listed below.

June 3-6
1. Going into Grades K-5 Full Day June Camp Experience (Three week commitment) Based on academic need
2. Going into K-2 Explora Science Camp- Lots of Hands on Science- MORNING ONLY
3. Physics in the Box Going into grades 7-12 AM Electronics/Magnetism PM Optics
4. Going into Grades 6-9Middle School Outdoor Adventure Education Camp
5. For Current HS Students in Outdoor Leadership Class - WIlderness Learning
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June 10-13
1. Going into Grades K-5 (Three week commitment) optional Bible School in the afternoon from 12:30-3:30
2. Going into 3-5 Explora Science Camp- Lots of Hands on Science- MORNING ONLY
3. Physics in the Box Going into grades 7-12 AM Electronics/Magnetism PM Optics (CONTINUATION OF WEEK 1)
4. Going into Grades 6-9Middle School Outdoor Adventure Education Camp
5. Going into Grades Pre K-Grade 6 Scuba Vacation Bible School 12:30-3:30 at Rehoboth Church

June 17-20
1. Going into Grades K-5 (Three week commitment in the afternoon from 12:30-3:30
2. Going into Grades 6-9Middle School Camp-Outdoor Adventure Education Camp

Admissions Questions
Please note that any Admission questions should be directed to Verlena Livingston or to Dorann Louis. Mrs. Livingston
is in graduate school and is normally on campus Tuesday-Thursdays. We are excited to announce that Mrs. Deanna
Benson, our current Groups and Guests coordinator, will become the Admissions Coordinator for the 2024-25 school
year. The best contact information for Admission questions is to call 505.863.4412 or email admissions@rcsnm.org

Boxtops for Education
We are re-starting the Boxtops for Education earning program for our school. Our coordinator is Duane Yazzie and all
the earnings will be used for the library. The program has changed from the past so please read the attached letter and
flier for directions on how you can help earn funds for our school.

Association Meeting May 9
This year’s Association meeting will be at 6:25pm in the SFC Gym before the Middle School Band concert. Mark your
calendars. You will be given an opportunity to approve the budget and new board members. You will also hear updates
about curriculum, facilities, staffing and more! At 7:00pm you are welcome to stay for the band concert or leave. Yes,
there will be a few door prizes! See you then!

Retirement Celebration for Bob Ippel!
You are welcome to join us in the retirement celebration of
Bob Ippel. We will be honoring Bob and Mary Ippel for their
lifetime service and contribution to Rehoboth Christian School.

We are calling all former Choir students from the 1990’s to be
a part of the celebratory program. Gail DeYoung will be
leading. If you are able to join us please sign up and fill out the
google form on the website here

We are also collecting memories and stories about Bob. You
can upload your 1 minute video on the website as well.
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Elementary News
Tools and Toys
Fidgets and sensory tools versus toys: In a nut-shell, tools aid students in their learning. They increase focus and help
some students learn. Toys become a distraction and impede learning for the student and others around them.
Sometimes it is difficult to tell the difference between a tool and a toy. Ask your student’s teacher more about this fine
line between fidgets and toys and whether or not your student uses them appropriately. Here’s a great article that does
a great job explaining the difference, and how tools can help our diverse body of learners!

Toolbox Thursday
Is someone in your family really good at using the Breathing Tool when they are upset? Do you know someone who is
super great at letting the little things go by tossing them into the imaginary garbage can?
During Toolbox Time we will do a Scavenger Hunt to find classmates and friends who are using the tools to help them
live a happier, healthier life.
Leanne Gillson

Box Tops for Education is back! Click here.

End of Day Check-outs
Please make sure that if you need to check your student out at the end of the day, that you are here at least one hour
before the end of the school day. So, on Thursday check-out before 12:05, and other weekdays before 2:05. This helps
our teachers and students finish their day strong without so many interruptions. Thank you!

Drop off/Pick up Loop
As you drop off and pick up your students in the gravel loop, please use one single lane for your student to exit and
enter your vehicle. It is unsafe for students to walk in front of vehicles to a second lane. Thank you for helping keep all
our students safe!
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Drama Exploratory Performance
Our middle school drama exploratory has been working hard! They will be performing The Crossroads for students and
teachers during Block 8, 12:15-1:00 in the LC on Thursday, April 25.

Upcoming Dates:
● May 6 -MS Choir Concert
● May 9 - MS Band Concert
● May 10 - 8th Durango Trip, 6th/7th McGaffey Day
● May 13-17 - MS Finals Week
● May 17 -6th Grade Chaco Trip (return 6 PM), 7th/8th Grade ABQ BioPark Trip (return 5 PM)
● May 20-22 - EOY MS Exploratory Week
● May 23 - Last day of classes, 8th grade graduation @ 6 PM in the SFC

Box Tops for Education is back! Click here.

7th Grade Bible collecting pop tabs
Please see attached flier. The 7th grade Bible class is collecting pop can tops for the Ronald Mcdonald House. There
will be a collection box by Mrs. Peywa’s desk in the elementary/ MS.

Detention time change
Students are asked to serve detentions for excessive tardies and other disciplinary grievances. If your student is asked
to serve a Friday after school detention, you will be notified via email and asked to pick your student up after school on
Friday at 3:45. Please encourage your student to make great choices, and be on time to all classes, including Advisory
and Chapel. Thanks for your support in this!

End of Day Check-outs
Please make sure that if you need to check your student out at the end of the day, that you are here at least one hour
before the end of the school day. So, on Thursday check-out before 12:05, and other weekdays before 2:05. This helps
our teachers and students finish their day strong without so many interruptions. Thank you!

Drop off/Pick up Loop
As you drop off and pick up your students in the gravel loop, please use one single lane for your student to exit and
enter your vehicle. It is unsafe for students to walk in front of vehicles to a second lane. Thank you for helping keep all
our students safe!
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High School Highlights
State Champs!
Congratulations to our Concert Band for taking home the A-3A State Championship trophy this past Saturday! We are
so proud of our musicians. Come hear the band perform its tour setlist at the spring concert on Monday evening, April
29 at 7pm in the LC of the high school. You’ll be able to help them celebrate their championship and order
championship t-shirts as well.

Junior-Senior Banquet Tickets
Students should buy tickets ASAP for the Rehoboth Junior-Senior Banquet (JSB) in the high school office. Each ticket is
$30. If a Rehoboth student wants to take a guest from another school, they must get a form from the HS Office and
have it filled out by the other student’s school officials.

The JSB is this Saturday, April 27. SFC Lobby Doors open at 6:30pm, with dinner served at 7:00pm. The dance goes from
8:00-11:00 pm in the LC. Ticket prices cover the meal, the DJ, and photos of each student.

Appropriate Dress
As the weather is getting warmer again, it’s a good time to remind ourselves about appropriate dress for school. I’m
grateful that Rehoboth allows students to express themselves through the clothes they wear and learn to make
responsible choices that will serve them well later in life. Our dress code was revised last year to reflect this perspective,
along with current trends. The main thing to remember is that students coming to school should dress for the positive
learning environment we want to create. We recognize that there are occasions and places where more revealing
clothing may be appropriate, but let’s work to preserve school as a place where everyone can learn comfortably. Thanks
for your support!

Senior Class Trip
Senior Trip is happening Saturday, May 18 - Monday, May 20. Permission form packets have been sent out to student
and family emails and extra copies can be picked up in the HS front office.

Permission forms are due back by Friday, May 10 so that final counts can be given to booked activities. Remaining
chocolate money that students may still be responsible for is also due on the 10th.

Students will also need to make sure they take care of all final exams/assignments the week of the trip. All details and
the itinerary can be found in the permission packet. We hope to see your student there!

Upcoming Dates
April 27 Junior-Senior Banquet
April 29 HS Band Concert 7:00 pm LC
May 8-13 AP Exams
May 14 HS Choir Spring Fling Concert 7:00 pm Rehoboth CRC

Dan Meester, RCHS Principal
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High School Counselor’s Corner
Senior Class Reminders

● Ensure that all financial obligations are paid in full by May 17, 2024.
● Senior cap and gowns available at the high school office. There is a $25.00 fee.

Senior Class Graduation Information

Graduation Information:
Date: Saturday, May 25, 2024
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Rehoboth Christian School Sports and Fitness Center

Class Information:
Flower: Carnation
Bible Verse: Matthew 5:16
Color: Dusty Blue
Quote: "Can we have a break?"
Song:Walking on a Dream - by Empire of the Sun

Scholarship Opportunity
"B. Davis Scholarship”
The deadline for the B.Davis scholarship is approaching. Please visit our website at
http://www.studentawardsearch.com/scholarships.htm to read about us and to provide your students with the
opportunity to apply for our scholarship.
Our website was developed solely for the purpose of helping students locate and apply for scholarships. We are trying
to improve the students’ chances for success. The site is free and we charge nothing for the information or the
application. The deadline for applications is May 21, 2024. Amount of Scholarship: $1,000. If you have any questions,
please feel free to contact us at awards@studentawardsearch.com

Summer School
Summer School information will be sent out within the next couple of weeks. Students will be provided summer school
contacts with information on what classes will be offered. Please feel free to contact me if you have any specific
questions or concerns.

Camilla Lynch, Guidance Counselor
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Inside Scoop
Community Life & Admissions

District code in Family Portal is: RE-NM
Family Portal: https://re-nm.client.renweb.com/pwr/

New Student applications for the 2024-2025 year:
The new student applications are now available. If you are a current parent interested in adding an additional child, you
can fill out an application within your Family Portal account. When completed we will be connecting with you on the
next steps. If you know anyone interested in applying, they can start an application online here.

Tuition assistance applications and 2023 Taxes
We will be starting to issue tuition contracts for the next school year soon. If you haven’t already handed in your
2023 taxes, please do so as soon as possible and be sure to fill out a Tuition Assistance application. This link allows you
to fill out the TA form online but it is not a downloadable form. If you prefer a download copy please email
admissions@rcsnm.org to request one or stop by the admin building to pick one up. Thank you.

Lynx Scholarship:
If there are circumstances that are making it difficult for you to pay your tuition, you can apply for the LYNX
SCHOLARSHIPS.

Verlena J. Livingston | Dir. of Community Life | vlivingston@rcsnm.org

Parent Volunteer Program (PVP)

CLICK HERE TO RECORD YOUR VOLUNTEER HOURS

This is a reminder to all parents and families if you have not completed your
10 hours for the school year. You will be charged on your May tuition bill. If you
have any questions about the hours you completed or are looking for other
opportunities. Please contact me dbenson@rcsnm.org or (505) 726-9603.

1. If you are still looking to complete your parent volunteer hours for the
year. You can help by purchasing something off the amazon wish list
for your child’s classroom or another classroom. Link shared below.

https://www.amazon.com/registry/wishlist/1EGWMH4HZDTJG/ref=cm_sw_r_fa_wsv_PjJ.sb08R9JAN

2. If you provide any snacks for your child’s classroom or for a game. You can count these as volunteer
hours. Please contact me if you have any questions.

Please be sure to fill out the parent volunteer link (above) to log your hours.
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If hours are not reported through the link above, we cannot record the hours to your Family Portal for you to track. If
you have any questions about volunteering please don’t hesitate to contact me.

Congratulations

The following families have completed their volunteer hours.

Corrine Begody and Darin Kalleco
Brittany Lujan
Deanza Thompson

Deanna Benson | Volunteer Coordinator | dbenson@rcsnm.org | (505) 726-9603
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Food Service
I would like to welcome Elijah Soce to our team, so far he has demonstrated commitment, consistency and
dedication. If you should see him please say Hello. Thank You to the Volunteers that come in to help serve our
students on a daily basis. It's always good to meet new people that come to help in the kitchen and we encourage
newcomers . Blessings from the Kitchen. If you have any questions, concerns, or any ideas, please don’t hesitate to
contact me at danderson@rcsnm.org.

Do not be afraid, for I am with you always Isaiah 43:5

1++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

We are in need of servers more than ever, please contact Deanna Benson at dbenson@rcsnm.org, if you can do your
volunteer hours by serving lunch. It is the BEST job on campus, kids LOVE to be fed! This volunteer time can be put
towards your Parent Volunteer Hours needed for the school year.

We are encouraging kids to drink their milk, and eat the food on their plates. Please encourage your kids to eat what is
on their plate, remembering they can speak up & turn down a food item, as long as they have 3 items on their tray, one
being a fruit or vegetable!

ALL kids eat FREE! Take advantage! 🙂
MENUWEEK OF APRIL 29 TO MAY 03 2024

RCS is an equal opportunity provider. Menu subject to change due to product availability.
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Monday
April 29

Tuesday
April 30

Wednesday
May 01

Thursday
May 02

Friday
May 03

Cinnamon Rolls,
Fruit and Milk

Blue Mush, Fruit and
milk

Breakfast Burrito
Fruit and Milk

Mini Pancake Fruit
and Milk

Smoothie w/
Strawberry and
Milk

Sloppy Joe, Baked
beans, Veggie
Dippers, Fruit and
Milk

Cheese burger on a bun
w/lettuce,tomato,
Oven Fires, Tiger
bites, Fruit and milk

Lasagna w/ garlic
bread ,Green Beans
Fruit and milk

Baked Potato Bar,
w/ diced Ham, sour
cream, cheese,
Texas toast, Fruit
and milk

Chili Cheese Dog,
Potato chip ,
Veggie dippers,
Fruit and Milk
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Deuteronomy 31:6 Be strong and of good courage, do not fear nor be afraid of them; for the Lord your

God, he is the one who goes with you. He will not leave you nor forsake you.

Greetings everyone,

It’s that time of year again, ROAD CONSTRUCTION. Routes affected by Road Construction is the

CROWNPOINT ROUTE, the bus may be delayed in the afternoons due to the closure of HWY 66 between Churchrock

and Fort Wingate. We will continue to update if there are any changes.

A few things to note:

● Please continue to be at scheduled Bus Stops at least 5-10 minutes before the listed time in the AM and

PM.

● Remember that NO FOOD or DRINK is allowed on the Bus.

● 5 Bus Mode is still in effect until further notice.

See link below for 2023-2024 Bus Route Times:
Current 2023-2024 Bus Routes

Current 2023-2024 Bus Routes (Thursday Early Dismissal)

For day of transportation changes, please contact the school before 2:15pm.
● Val Peywa at 505-726-9675 for Elementary/Middle school

● Shawna Begay 505-726-9632 for High School

For permanent transportation changes, please contact Darius Yazzie at dariusyazzie@rcsnm.org or 505-726-9622

Darius Yazzie | Transportation Manager

(505)726-9622 |dariusyazzie@rcsnm.org
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I Believe: Athletics
For the Athlete: I do not trust in myself. I do not boast in my abilities or believe in my
own strength. I rely solely on the power of God. I compete for the pleasure of my
heavenly father, the honor of Christ, and the reputation of the Holy Spirit.

Devotionals: Here is a link for your son or daughter that pertains to student-athletes
and their journey that comes with challenges and joys. If Devotions are new to you and
your child, please see Mr. Pete, to assist and start that process and some easy steps in
studying God’s Word to grow and build a solid foundation.
RCS Student-Athletes Devotionals

GABSA Youth Softball and Baseball Leagues:
If you are interested in having your son or daughter join the local GABSA youth t-ball, softball and baseball leagues here
is the link for registrations – https://www.gallupabs.com/

Prayer Request: Please see attached a Prayer Card to pray for our athletes and coaches every day. Reminder: “More
Prayer, More Power, Less Prayer, Less Power.” fcaprayercard.pdf

DATE HS SPORTS MS SPORTS

Thursday, April 25 3:00 pm/5:00 pm - HS Softball AWAY vs.
Thoreau

Friday, April 26 11:00 am -HS Track - Aztec Invitational

Saturday, April 27 11:00 am/1:00 pm - HS Baseball AWAY vs.
West Las Vegas @ Jennifer Sparks Complex
(ABQ)

Tuesday, April 30 3:00 pm/5:00 pm - HS Softball AWAY @
Shiprock NW
4:00 pm/6:00 pm - HS Baseball vs. Navajo
Pine @ Gallup Sports Complex

Thursday, May 2 4:00 pm/ 6:00 pm - HS Softball HOME vs.
Navajo Pine @ Gallup Sports Complex
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We like to support our community, so if you have any events that you would like to add to Parent News please
email the information to adminsec@rcsnm.org by Wednesday so it can be added to the Thursday edition of the
parent news.

Check it out

Lots of events going on in town and information on school projects - please see the following fliers.
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READING IS FUNDAMENTAL ANNOUNCES WINNERS OF “RALLY TO READ 100”
SWEEPSTAKES

Rehoboth Christian School will be awarded 100 new books  for their school library and classrooms

Washington, DC – APRIL, 2024–Reading Is Fundamental (RIF) is proud to announce that Rehoboth
Christian School has been selected as a winner of its “Rally to Read 100” sweepstakes, a six-month
initiative designed to ignite a love of reading for students in grades PreK- 5 across the country. As
one of 100 national awardees, Rehoboth Christian School will receive 100 books curated to inspire its
young readers. 

The sweepstakes giveaway is a part of Reading Is Fundamental’s “Rally to Read 100” campaign,
which launched in October 2023 to engage students in the joy of reading. Students, educators,
families, and RIF partners were invited to take on the fun challenge of reading 100 books over the
span of six months by the end of National Reading Month in March. The “Rally to Read 100”
campaign provided accompanying resources at RallytoRead.org including monthly themes and book
lists, virtual read-alouds with popular authors, and activity packets.  

“An important part of designing this campaign was to encourage students to read, but also to ensure
that schools and families have free access to diverse reading resources on a variety of topics that
relate to the world around them. We are so excited to contribute 10,000 books in total prizes to help
build engaging bookshelves for the winning schools’ libraries and classrooms,” said Reading Is
Fundamental President and CEO Alicia Levi. 

The “Rally to Read 100” sweepstakes welcomed K-5 educators to submit their schools for the chance
to win 100 new books generously being donated by Barnes & Noble to help build their libraries and
classrooms with a range of stories, characters, and authors. After a process of random selection from
a pool of thousands, 100 applicants were chosen including Rehoboth Christian School.

About Reading Is Fundamental:

Reading Is Fundamental (RIF) is committed to creating a nation of lifelong readers by inspiring the joy
of reading among all children, putting them on the path to becoming skilled readers. We provide free,
high-quality content to engage children, educators, families, and literacy advocates in the solution to
the U.S. literacy crisis—so that every child has the fundamentals for success. As the nation’s leading
children’s literacy nonprofit, RIF has provided nearly 430 million books and reading resources to over
160 million children since 1966, impacting generations of children.
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The students in Mr. Yazzie’s 7th Grade Bible class
are working to support the work of

Ronald McDonald House Charities
of New Mexico

You can help by:

● Collecting Pop Tabs! Bring your Pop Tabs to the collection
boxes at Ms. Peywa’s desk or in the library.

● Rounding Up! When ordering at McDonald’s, ask to Round Up
and 100% of the money will be donated to RMHC.

For more information, please visit:
https://www.rmhc-nm.org/

“Do not withhold good from those who deserve it,

where it is in your power to act.”

Proverbs 3:27
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Hello Rehoboth Christian School families!

My name is Duane Yazzie and I am the Box Tops for Education Coordinator for our school.

During the ups and downs of the past couple of school years, one thing is certain: teachers and

students need more help than ever before. Box Tops is a fast and easy way for you to support RCS.

Our goal is to support book purchases for the library through Box Tops. We have currently earned

$100.00 and we’d love your support!

Here’s how you can help us reach our goal:

● Buy Box Tops products, scan your receipt with the Box Tops app within 14 days of purchase

and earn for Rehoboth Christian School with every Box Tops product you buy.

● Refer your friends, family and other parents in the school to download the app. You’ll even

get Bonus Box Tops for our school with each referral that successfully scans their first

receipt.

● Turn on notifications in your Box Tops app to get scan reminders and stay updated on

special offers, new products and opportunities to earn for our school. Go to your

Communications Settings by tapping on the person icon in the upper-right corner of the

app.

Let’s give our library the support it deserves and little by little, we can help make a big difference.

Sincerely,

Duane Yazzie, Teacher-Librarian

dyazzie@rcsnm.org
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